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U P C O M I N G  

E V E N T S  

 

November 13 

meeting at CBMS,  

7 pm 
 

¶ Membership dues  

        for 2013 will be  

        collected at the  

        meeting. Dues are 

        $10/year per person. 

 C A N  Y O U   

I D E N T I F Y  T H I S  

S O C I E T Y   

M E M B E R ?  

250th Celebration Committee Update 
 

T he committee continues to meet monthly. Stephanie reported that she secured 

Crossett Brook Middle School for the opening event on June 7th. The details of 

this day are still being finalized. Willie offered to design a website for this committee 

and plans for this were discussed. We were pleased that Pat Meade, Waterburyõs 

celebration committee chairperson, was able to join us. Waterbury is just starting 

their plans with a kick-off meeting in September. We plan to join Waterbury in the 

Independence Day parade in June of 2013. We welcome anyone interested in joining 

us and helping plan our celebration!!!!! 

 

F ollowing the business meeting, we will enjoy a vocal performance by Eileen 

Harvey Baker and her husband Phil Baker. Be prepared to enjoy some tradi-

tional Vermont songs!  
     Memberships expire December 31, 2012. If you can pay your dues at the 

November meeting, it will be appreciated. Dues are $10/year per person.  

Last Issueõs Photo:  

Alice Devine 

W e are keeping our well wishes to Shirley Marshall and her family. Thank you to 

all who contributed to the donation and food deliveries to her home. If you wish 

to continue with this support, please contact Shawn Perry or Kelly Welch. 

T he holidays are coming and Historical Society calendars will make great gifts. 

They will be selling for the price of $10 at our next meeting and at several loca-

tions around town. Pick one up today! 

 Many thanks to Ralph for all the  

interviews and information he  

so graciously provided  

for the newsletter. 

 

Ralph P. Davis  

1918 ~ 2012  
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Archival/Preservation Committee Report 
 

Members: Eulie Costello, Debbie Sweetser, Lori Morse, Bonnie Morse, Mark Morse 

     The committee does not meet during the summer months but we have plenty of work to do in the upcoming 

meetings. We have many new donations to catalog and a multitude of photos to be scanned and documented. 

 

Monetary Donations 

 

Richard Lindsleyñfor research on the Jesse Perry family done by Donnie Welch. Jesse lived on Duxbury Corner and 

was a wheelwright. Jesse and Angeline (Crossett) Perry were Roy Demerittõs grandparents.  

It was also Jesse Perryõs family that settled Perry Hill in Waterbury. 

*  

Senator William Doyle  

*  

Anonymous 

 

Donation Artifacts/Documents 
 

Bill Durkee & Susan (Durkee) PryceñSeveral photos of members of the Durkee Family. 
 

Zelda LavanwayñA picture of the South Duxbury Church which was used to produce the sketch she had  

donated previously. 
 

Chelsea Historical SocietyñA picture of the Duxbury School and students, circa 1900. 
 

Carol PerryñVermont State Hospital cookbook, copyright 1987. 
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The annual summer picnic was held on August 12.  

It was a perfect day for a picnic with neighbors and friends.  
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C o m m u n i t i e s  R e v i s i t e d  

By Maureen Harvey and Skip Flanders 

 

T he area of town at the intersection of what is now River Road 

and Camelõs Hump Road is the area still referred to as North 

Duxbury. North Duxbury was quite a complete community of its 

own. It was also a company town. The three sawmills there were 

the predominant option for employment and it was common to see 

the stacks of lumber six or seven feet high lining the roads so that 

they could dry. Fred LeClair owned the lumber mill, boarding 

house, some of the homes and the store. Most of the people 

worked at the mill with a few exceptions. The largest mill was be-

yond the track below the train station. The other two mills were up 

on Ridley Brook.  

   Right across the road from the train station and the large mill 

was the boarding house. That intersection was the center of the 

community with the train trestle not far away providing a vital link 

to Route 2. The boarding house provided a home for 20 to 25 men 

that worked at the mill. Ruth Coolbeth Lewis came to the area in 

1936 when her half brother Newton Rathburn and his wife Clara 

had their daughter to help with the newborn. She lived with her 

brother and his wife along with Claraõs son Albert Mears Rathburn 

and their new daughter, Betty. Ruth worked at the boarding house 

seven days a week from 5 am to 8 pm for $4.89 a week. She did 

the dishes and cleaning and made up all the beds. When Ruth was 

there she remembers a couple that used to take care of the place 

with the wife doing all the cooking and the husband doing the 

maintenance and what a huge amount of work it was. Marianna 

Beaton Towne also remembers having a job of doing some of the 

dishes. It was quite a chore for a house that held so many.  

   They would hold parties at the boarding house and later on in the 

barn. Fire would consume the first barn and it was later replaced 

with a new one. Don Fields would play at the barn dances there. 

Harold Hanley owned the property later and continued to hold the 

barn dances. By that time the boarders were gone and it was 

turned into apartments. In 1964 fire came again to the house 

The boarding house as it stood in the 1860s. 

 

 

Following lunch, we held a business meeting and a  

summer-themed door prize drawing. Prizes were won by 

Debbie Sweetser, Bernard Moreau, Carol Perry,  

and Maureen Harvey. 


